AGS Committee Minutes

Annual Committee Meeting, 6 September 2017, Room HO43, Humanities Building, University of Warwick, 11.30am

Present: Sarah Colvin (President), Margaret Littler (Vice President), Steffan Davies (Treasurer), Sean Williams (Publicity), Frauke Matthes (Conferences), Stephan Ehrig (Postgraduate and Early Career), Dora Osborne (Membership), Stefan Manz (Networks)
1. Welcome and President’s Business
a. SC welcomed the committee. 

b. Committee Meeting scheduling 
SC raised the issue of scheduling the Committee Meeting. It was agreed that a conference call is the best way of holding the meeting given geographical distribution of the committee members. SC suggested holding one annual Committee Meeting prior to the conference, but scheduled with plenty of time to cover all business. SC also noted that this arrangement saved travel costs. The committee agreed in principal but SC left decision to ML as incoming President.
c. Business Meeting agenda 

SC raised the issue of scheduling important and urgent discussion re. situation of German Studies in the UK. The committee agreed that this kind of discussion should not only be had at HoGMeet, but should feature as a major part of the AGS Business Meeting. SC suggested some restructuring of the BM agenda: a first section should be dedicated to a welcome, apologies, news and elections and a second section to President’s Business, which would include reports and then discussion of bigger issues. 
d. AGS committee roles 

ML proposed Nicola McClelland as new Vice President of the AGS and will seek approval of members at the Business Meeting. 

2. German Networks

SM thanked the committee for welcoming him to role. He reported positive phone calls with the Embassy that have established an important direct point of contact. SM also reported that, following discussion with Susanne Frane, there was no need to establish an overarching network; the regional networks function well and activities are reported to AGS and at HoGMeet.
SM to clarify work being done by Katrin Kohl in her Oxford-based network.

SM reported positive work with Helmut Schmitz organising the conference schools panel. SM will also meet with schools and networks during the conference to discuss further ideas. SM noted that future conferences will need to gather local information e.g. names of schools and teachers in order to ensure participation.

SM reported positive work being done in the Midlands network and told the committee that he looked forward to rolling this out nationally.

SD requested more information about the support given by the Embassy to networks and suggested that there might be ways to draw on this underused resource.

3. Treasurer’s Business

a. SD reported healthy finances for the AGS. The loss made at the Newcastle conference (2016) was as expected, if not better than expected.
In 2015 the AGS awarded £2600 grants and in 2016 roughly the same; this is about half of the amount received through subscriptions. The committee agreed that finances should continue to be organised in such a way as to encourage PG students to attend the conference at a significantly subsidised rate. SD invited the committee to think how small amounts might be awarded in ways that might make a difference.
b. Charitable Status

SD will continue to explore the question of the AGS’s charitable status
c. Funds for Durham conference 2018

Discussion took place concerning AGS funding for the Durham Modern Languages conference. DO suggested it was important for the AGS to be part of this positive initiative. Other committee members stressed the importance of the conference leading to tangible outcomes (e.g. a strategy document) for the profile of ML. It was agreed that the AGS would offer a nominal sum of £100 to show support for the event and make it clear that more funding might be available to support a particular, public-facing outcome. 
4. Conferences Business

a. Warwick 

FM reported that organisation of the conference had gone well and thanked the excellent team at Warwick.
b. 2018 conference

The dates of the Bangor conference were confirmed as 29-31 August 2018. It was reported that Anna Saunders will lead local organisation of the conference and the lead panel will be anniversaries.
c. Future conferences

The committee agreed to continue with the September date for the next planned conferences. These were confirmed as follows:

2019 Bristol (early September?)

2020 Swansea

2021 TCD

SC thanked FM for all her hard work and organisation in her role as conference secretary.
4. Secretary’s Business
a. Membership Update 
DO reported steady membership numbers, including a good number of new PG members. It was agreed that supervisors should encourage PGs to join and that SE should continue to do the same via the PG network. 

SC asked SM to encourage schools membership and SD asked SM to encourage teachers to say how the AGS could help or support schools (e.g conference attendance might contribute to CPD programmes).
SD reported that not all members paying by standing order have changed their payments to reflect the revised membership fee. DO to remind members to change their standing orders at the business meeting. 
5. Publicity Business

a. SW reported that the website has been updated and that he has tweeted periodically. SW to remove misleading links re. e.g. online membership applications/payment.

b. Vision

The committee discussed whether the AGS website should include a vision statement. SW noted that this would be an important way of supporting colleagues in their endeavours. SD suggested a page with links to other statements/stats/reports that could function as a ‘toolkit’. He noted that UCML offers a useful model.

SC suggested a discussion page (perhaps with statements of endorsements from e.g. industry). 
c. ML requested that subsidy amounts in £ and € be balanced. SW to change website information so that it reads “or Euros at current exchange rate”.
6.  PG/ECR
a. Code of Good Practice

SE proposed putting a PG/EC Code of Good Practice on the AGS website. SW expressed concern about the power of e.g. HoDs to uphold these principals in difficult circumstances. ML suggested referring to universities (‘the institution’) rather than departments in the document. SD praised the emphasis given in the document to the support and development of PGs/ECRs.
7. AOB
SM suggested removing grade specifications for AGS roles. The committee agreed.
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